



## C.E.O.S.I.

### CODE ENFORCEMENT OFFICIALS OF SOUTHERN ILLINOIS

#### **Meeting Minutes**

**March 8th, 2023**

1. *Call to order-12:05 pm*
2. *Officers roll call-*
  - a. *President Truran-Present*
  - b. *Vice President Gatewood-Present*
  - c. *Treasurer Van Horn-Present*
  - d. *Secretary Iliff-Absent*
  - e. *Trustees (Theismann(P), Voss(A), membership trustee open)*
3. *Pledge of allegiance*
4. *Recognition of guests and new members-Mark Thaler (New Baden) Samuel Davis (Fairview Heights)*
5. *Members introduction (State your name, community, and position)*
6. *Prior meeting minutes-motion to approve-Brian Van Horn, Josh Ruot 2<sup>nd</sup>, all ayes.*
7. *Treasurers report-Brian Van Horn discussed. Sitting at \$24,243.00 ending February. Still going to put on website, time has been tight. Motion to approve report Eric Andrew, Josh Ruot- 2<sup>nd</sup>, all in favor.*
8. *Education committee-*
  - a. *Theismann is always looking for suggestions.*
  - b. *May meeting will be on Ameren Service Manual Update part 2 with Mike Whittington, in Mt. Vernon.*
  - c. *July meeting TBD. Possible ADA training sometime this year or next.*
  - d. *Existing Building Code Training will also be this year (shooting for September)*
  - e. *November training will be with the American Wood Council.*
9. *Membership committee-Gatewood discussed some of the 2023 membership applications we have received. Check the website and then get in touch with Gatewood if any questions.*
10. *Building codes committee-No report*



11. *Community engagement committee-No report.*
12. *Scholarship committee-So far have not received any scholarships, but anticipate receiving some of them. Ruot stated that he had personally delivered some applications.*
13. *ICC update-ICC conference will be in St. Louis this year in September. CEOSI and Stehman have been in contact with Schmitz, and will be getting in touch with MABOI to see if there is anything we can do to help. Discussed the fact that last time it was in KC, CEOSI sent a check to ICCA, and then ICCA sent to ICC. We were not happy with the representation. Stehman stated that we will be in contact shortly. If we need volunteers, we will get info out to the group.*
14. *ICCA update-Truran gave a brief rundown of what the ICCA does. Discussed some of the ongoing legislation items transpiring in the House. Emails have been sent out and more info is to come regarding the potential statewide building code and if anyone has any questions, please reach out to the board. Stehman asked about past practice of paying for CEOSI member, who is part of the ICCA board, attending the March ICCA meeting up north. Josh Ruot made a motion Scott Meinhardt 2<sup>nd</sup>, all in favor, to pay for expenses for the trip.*
15. *Old business-*
16. *New Business-*
17. *Community chat-*
  - a. *Kevin is still looking for help with the website. Needs help with maintenance and upkeep. Nothing coding related, just simple updating items. PLEASE help Kevin!!*
18. *Motion to adjourn-Eric Andrew, Rockie Green 2<sup>nd</sup>, all ayes.*